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Enriching life in Northeast Florida by investing in Arts and Culture
Finance Committee Minutes
Meeting held at Board of Directors Retreat 
November 19, 2019 
Jacksonville University 
117 W. Duval St., 
Jacksonville, FL 32202
 Davis College of Business
Executive Training Room 159
Call to Order Ms. Jannet Walker Ford, Chair, called the meeting to order at 12:35 p.m. with a quorum present. 

Business: Finance Committee Meeting Follow-Up

Lisa Moore and the executive director, Joy Young, discussed the status of the finance office in light of the termination of Mr. Lewis. Ms. Brady of Essential Bookkeeping Solutions has been able to help the daily work of the organization to continue; however, the Cultural Council is still locked out of several systems. Due to this, there is a need to postpone approval of the organization’s operational budget until the December board meeting. 

The executive director announced the addition of an agency cell phone as a security measure so that there will be a second number on record for security measures - there should no longer be a need to use a staff member’s personal cell phone. Additional security protocols will be discussed at the next finance committee meeting, to include a review of the Financial Policies and Procedures. 

Future finance committee meetings were discussed for 12/3 and 12/10 from 3pm-5pm. Kirsten Doolittle requested audit and finance reports from the past several years for the next finance meeting. 

The budget will be discussed at the finance committee meeting, then presented at the December board meeting. The auditor will be invited to attend both finance committee meetings to discuss the audit, and attend the December board meeting if needed.
